
Our Covid-year began by 
transforming the Yellow Candle 

Program to a “take home 
assembly” format



We had around a dozen 
volunteers on short notice. An 
older member said “I’m just so 
happy to be doing something”



In April, we moved 
Poker and HMV 

online





Our learnings from 
experimentation 

with Poker platforms 
were published to 
FJMC Advantage



We adopted Zoom social hours early as well. This June event included our 
former President John Sudenfield, now relocated to Florida. On our last social

hour of 2020, we added a structured conversation element



Over the late spring and 
summer we held multiple 

walks, golf outings and 
bike rides including 3 

person participation in 
NERFJMC’s virtual Tour 

de Shuls



Our chapter 
President made
outreach calls to
most of our 103 

members in May and
June



In May and June, we 
partnered with our 

Temple’s “go to” 
caterer and Jewish 
Family Service of 

MetroWest to fund 
and deliver Shabbat 
meals to community 
members in need on 

two occasions



We were the first to try out the Temple’s new 
outdoor viewing screen and audio system. 
We watched a Celtics playoff game in early 

September and the Patriots, with fire pits, in 
October



We funded half the cost of a 50% expansion of the Temple’s Sukkah, 
allowing more socially distant programming near term and more 

use long-term. We built it as we always do (but more safely)



We celebrated in 
our expanded 
Sukkah with a 

hybrid distanced 
and online Scotch 

in the Sukkah / 
HMV

We had fillable 
mini-bottles (aka 

“nips”) with 
custom labels. 
Some of our 

online participants 
picked up bottles 

in advance



For our Men’s Club congregational “Breakfast”, we had 65 Zoom logins to 

hear BU Professor and TI/MC Member David Webber discuss socially 

responsible investing – “Kosher or Treyf?” The event was listed as an FJMC 

Int’l. webinar. We donated our normal breakfast cost to two charities - a 

local food pantry and a Covid-assistance initiative



We honored our retiring Rabbi 
of 30 years at NERFJMC’s 

Keeper of the Flame; over 20 
Temple Israel zoom windows at 

the online event



We started our walks again in the late fall. A 
Sunday walk in late December attracted 

around a dozen members. We had smaller 
groups for several lunchtime weekday walks



Online WWW and 

Build a Pair that 

included a focused 

effort to highlight 

women wrappers. 

Breakout Zoom 

rooms with each 1-2 

kids getting focused 

instruction



Online Men’s Club 
Shabbat included 
participation from 

Florida (two members), 
Israel (possibly the first 

time somebody has 
done Shabbat Musaf on 

two continents in the 
same day) and NERFJMC 
President. Four member 

Dvar Torah discussing 
how Men’s Club and TI 

build community



Throughout the pandemic, we 
promoted FJMC and regional 

events in Temple communications 
as an additional resource for our 

members


